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Walter Evans Nursery Newsletter                 Spring 2nd half term   2016
Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back, after what we hope was an enjoyable half term break. 

We have a packed half term ahead of us and our work in Nursery will include learning opportunities across all 7 areas of learning and development. Our learning challenge topic for this half term is –ARE EGGS ALIVE?

Each week our work in Nursery is based around a story, although this is not the only book we will be reading as there are so many lovely spring stories to choose from. 
Here is a brief outline of the work we will be covering, however our plans may change to fit in with the interests of the children!
WEEK 1 - When will it be spring? This week we will be looking for signs of spring in the nursery garden, hopefully buds will forming on the trees and spring flowers will be appearing. Our bird table is now visited daily by a variety of species including our very own robin.

We will investigate the bug hotel and see who has moved in recently!
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WEEK 2 – Tadpole’s Promise A lovely story about a tadpole meeting a caterpillar and the changes that happen to both creatures as they grow. We will visit the school pond this week and look for tadpoles. 
WEEK 3 – Eggs and chicks Which bird lays the biggest egg in the world and how do tiny chicks learn to fly?
The children will be learning about ducks and chicks hatching from their eggs. Could you help us please this week by taking your children to see the ducks on the river in Darley Abbey?
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WEEK 4 – The Easter Story We will be reading the bible together to learn about the events of Jesus’ later life and the children will begin to understand why we celebrate Easter. Our work learning about eggs and chicks will continue as we celebrate new life.

WEEK 5 – The Easter Story We will have our very own egg hunt in the nursery garden this week.
We will be making our own Easter cards and cakes as well as visiting St Matthews’ church for an Easter service. 

All families are welcome to join us on Wednesday 23rd March at 10.30 and 2.30.
Only three days of nursery this week; we have an INSET day on Thursday 24th March. School closed on Friday 25th March.
If you have any books, artefacts or resources to help with our topic, we would welcome your child bringing them in to share with us. 
We are looking forwards to a very busy and healthy half term and thank you for your continued support.

A reminder to all parents and carers – we are happy to give out party invitations and we celebrate the children’s birthdays in nursery by singing and blowing out candles. We do not give out sweets and should you wish to do this, you are welcome to give them out at the end of the session in the nursery garden.
Areas of Learning and Development                                              Spring second half term 2016 
Prime Areas of Learning
	Communication and Language
	Physical Development
	Personal, Social and Emotional Development

	Listening and attention

The children will continue to learn to listen carefully to adults and each other. Our work in Letters and Sounds requires the children to listen to and repeat specific sounds.

Understanding

The nursery children are getting used to explaining their answers and what they think about a subject. We will continue asking questions to promote their understanding.
Speaking

As the children’s vocabulary increases we will encourage them to use a range of tenses and

begin to use more complex sentences to link thoughts and ideas.

	Moving and Handling

Although we have limited space in the Nursery garden we will ensure the children have the opportunity to run skilfully and negotiate space successfully, adjusting speed and direction to avoid obstacles.

Draws lines and circles using gross motor movements

Children will practise writing letters or patterns using a correct pencil grip with control.

We have installed a new gravel pit for the children to dig in.
Our new bike is very popular and it looks like hard work pedalling with passengers aboard!
	Managing feelings and behaviour

We teach the children to understand that their actions affect other people, for example, when others become upset. 

The children are aware of the boundaries set, and of behavioural expectations in the nursery setting. 



	Literacy
	Maths
	Understanding the World
	Expressive Arts and Design 

	In our Letters and Sounds sessions the children will continue to show awareness of rhyme and alliteration. The children will begin to hear and say sounds in words.
They will be encouraged to

recognise familiar words and signs such as own names and advertising logos.

They all now have ‘name cards’ and will find their own and copy their name with help as necessary.


	Our basic number work will continue, counting objects and recognising numerals. In addition to the following:
Comparing two groups of objects, saying when they have the same number.

Continue our work introducing simple addition and subtraction

We will be introducing simple number problems and encouraging the children to solve them.
	Technology

The children have daily access to torches, calculators, mobile phones and cameras.
Bee bots are programmable toys the children use to move along a track in different directions.

The world

During this topic we will look closely at similarities, differences, patterns and change.
	We will be building on our repertoire of songs and dances. 
In our art work we will learn that different media can be combined to create new effects.

The children will use tools and techniques needed to shape, assemble and join materials they are using.


Mrs Farrar                                         Mrs Hubbard                           Mrs Kearns                      
